























COLLECTIONS DEVELOPMENT

Acquisitions Budget

The library received $395,000.00 for the purchase of
books and periodicals in 1987/88 an increase of 6.8%
over the previous year. $252,541.00 was needed to
maintain our periodical and standing order
commitments, leaving only $142,459.00 to purchase
books for twenty-five academic and four library
departments. After establishing book budgets for the
four library departments (Acquisitions, Replacement,
-Reference, and Government Documents), there was
$134,161.00 left to purchase books for all academic
departments. Since the average cost of a book in
1987/88 was $48.68 compared to $44.11 in 1986/87 (a
10.4% increase) departments were able to purchase an
average of only 107 books on their budget allocation.
This 1is very disturbing in light of the following
trends:

1) university enrollment has increased by 41.2% from
1981/82 to 1987/88;

2) new courses continue to be approved; and

3) some réceﬁtly established programs have to purchase
books and periodicals out of department budgets
since they have no library budget of their own.

Budget Allocations

Again this year, book allocations for academic
departments were based on a formula which weighed
three factors equally:

1) average cost of a book in the subject
2) number of majors enrolled in a subject, and
3) number of courses taught in a subject.

This method of assigning book budgets appears to meet
with the approval of the majority of departments, and
represents one way to fairly distribute limited funds.

Because of ‘the limited acquisitions budget, it was
necessary to cancel periodical subscriptions in nine
departments. When a department's periodical/standing
order budget exceeds 70% of its total budget, it is
requested to cancel titles-available at other local
libraries. Although the process has its unpleasant
moments, it does result in tangible savings: 111
periodical/standing order titles were cancelled, which















































